Jessie Wowk

PAC Meeting Sept 26, 2023 at 7:00pm- 9:00pm

e Introduction

e Participants: Amelia, Michelle, Belle, Ben, Yvonne, Joyce, Anita, Crystal,
Tanya, Belle, Jon, Pamela, Kito, Victoria and Chris

e Declare the quorum — approval of agenda and minutes adopted

e Tentatively Set PAC meeting schedule - last Tuesday of each month at
7:00pm

e Munch a lunch —Wed & Thurs school lunch every week

e Pizza not HOT enough for the first pizza day (Sept 20,2023), need to call
Fresh Slice to delivery at 12noon not earlier

e Discuss possibility to add more days to school lunch — It is a complicated
process that requires the participation of both teachers and students, as
well as cleaning and handling. It will likely be difficult to bring in a third
day unless other parents get involved. Problems at school include: the
custodian needing more work, the order being incorrect, food being
dropped on the floor or some children going hungry, etc.

e Other alternative, juice or dessert for fund raising can be explored

e Volunteer to sign up for lunch duty pac.jessiewowk@gmail.com Poster
will be included in the next school newsletter.

e Maybe set up google form to sign up for volunteering - keep it simple
e Meet the Teacher night — Pizza sponsored PAC — everyone enjoyed!

e Special type of event sponsor by PAC in the previous year such as: Hip
Hop, K-pop, artist, tennis, badminton, floor hockey. Winter celebration —



ice skating or magician and balloon making at the gym with lots of food.
Lunar new year celebration, we had sports days with food truck.

Munch a lunch — PAC incurs one transaction cost each time a parent
places an order; the fewer times a parent logs in and places an order, the
less it will cost the PAC. Encourage parents to order lunches for the
entire term, if possible.

This year our long-term goal: We want to improve the playground (not
the wooden one), which is owned by the district but not financed by the
district; therefore, we will need private funding. Consider costs of at
least $100,000 to begin.

Small item’s goal: for example, upgrade classroom equipment chosen by
each school teacher, math club, winter celebration etc.

The city owns the wooden playground, so we can contact the city to
report any damages.

Standard fund-raising events from previous years: gift card sales, pie,
cookie, doughnuts, clothing drive, bottle drive, most stop due to Covid
and would like to start again, like ice-cream days, hotdog days etc.

Fundraising committee — Set up group of parents to help fundraise,
please send us an email if you are interested.

Grad Committee- Jerry head of grad committee, all parents in all grades
welcome. For all events, will need to notify PAC and principle to approve
any event in advance. Grad hoodie, grad yearbook, grad celebration
fundraisers are some of the items we will be fundraising for with PAC
support.

This year, we would like to investigate the possibility of creating a
Yearbook for everyone, not just 7th graders - to preserve memories.

Committee Terms of reference shared — File Attached

Principle and PAC needs to know any fundraiser event. Need to seek
approval in advance, so we do not clash event together.



Jon’s financial report attached
Financial report 2022 to 2023 school year (Sept to Aug)
Started the school year with balance of $32,445.
Ended the school year with balance of $38,710.
Revenue
- fundraising of $32,858

(Including food days, outdoor ed, grad committee)
- Gaming grant of $4,220
Total expenses - $30,813

The major activities sponsored by PAC:

- KBAM performances, Dance lessons, art lessons-
- Classroom allocations

- Grade 7 Farewell celebration

- Math club

- Ice skating

- Outdoor education (transportation)

- Winter celebration

- Lunar New Year celebration

- Outdoor garden project

For the 2023-2024 budget, proposed revenue is around $19,000
(including food days and fundraising for winter celebration, lunar new
year & staff appreciation). Proposed expenses are around $19,000. As
mentioned this is just a starting point. We will need to consider some of
the items discussed like the long term goals of new playground.



Coming year — arts or sports or dance class, staff appreciation lunch,
Technology upgrade, projectors for classrooms will be funded by the PAC

Other activities will be planned after first PAC meeting

Budget is a starting point for the start of the school year, more
fundraising event will be needed for other long-term goal.

Last June, we start Breakfast Club and would like to continue. Kid learn
breakfast is important to start the day and is good for kids that is less
fortunate. PAC will get bread donation from COBBS and PAC will also
provide extra food when needed. Propose to do it once a month.

Mr. Daum handed out — principal report
District code of conduct handed out

e Jessie Wowk has a WhatsApp group and a WeChat group; the previous
PAC chair carefully monitored the chat group; the new PAC wishes to
alter this. Parents should peruse school emails and the school
newsletter; parents should be aware of current events through the
newsletter. Respect the code of conduct in the conversation group and
refrain from shaming or complaining about other parents. All complaints
should be directed directly to the school.

Meeting adjourns
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Thank You! We appreci.ate you for taking the time to be a part of the PAC committee. Your
involvement makes a big difference in our community and enriches the learning experiences of
our students. We're looking forward to a year of working and learning together

New Staff —we are extremely fortunate to have such caring and dedicated educators added to
our Wowk staff team this year. We have 5 in total. Each of them bring with them new ideas and
perspectives that way make a positive impact in our community.

Financial Assistance — Throughout the year there may be costs associated with your child’s
learning experiences. This could include field trips fees, class program fees, costs for school
supplies, instrument rentals, etc. We know that some families may require some financial
support with such costs and we are asking for any families who could benefit from any financial
support to please contact the principal directly at cdaum@sd38.bc.ca or at the school at 604-
668-6198. Your privacy will be respected and the information will remain confidential.

Non — Instructional Day — On Friday, September 22" the entire district participated in learning
around Transformative Reconciliation and Decolonization. We all attened a Webinar in the
morning and engaged in Dr. Dustin Louie’s presenation around creating conditions to learn
about Truth and Reconciliation and how we can create a school environment where we &re
establishing mutual respect and decolonizing our learning environments. in the afterncon we
reflected upon the morning session and Dr. Louie’s message and designed learning
opportunities for this Friday’s Orange Shirt Day here at Jessie Wowk. Everyone in aur
community is encouraged to wear an orange shirt on this day.

National Truth and Reconciliation Day —Just a reminder that Monday, October 2" is 3 statutory
holiday for National Day for Truth and Reconciliation Day and the school will be closed.

Terry Fox — Thank You! We have raised over $1184 over the week for the Terry Fox Foundation.
Thank you to all of our families for supporting this incredible foundation and for keeping Terry’s
dream alive.

Meet the Staff — we thank our families for coming out to meet their child(ren)’s teacher last
Thrusday, September 21%. It was a great afternoon of connecting and spending time during the
last few moments of summer. A big thanks to you, our PAC community for providing pizza for
the event. It was very much appreciated by our families.

8. Parent — Teacher Conferences — on October 4 and 5 students will be dismissed at 1:45 for Parent
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— Teacher Conferences. This is an excellent opportunity to connect with your child’s teacher and
create goals for your child and collaborate together to helps ensure that your child has a
successful year of learning and growing.

Fun Run — This year Jessie Wowk students will have the opportunity to participate in the Fun
Run Team and practice and train for the District Fun Run at Garry Point Park on October 17"
Thank you to Mr. Ray and Ms. Huang for coaching this year.

Jessie Wowk Cares — Our school wide language. As we have developed our School Wide
Language or Care for Others, Care for Self and Care for this Place, we started out this year by
focusing on what it means to Care for Self. Students read a story called Ishi — Simple Tips From A

Solid Friend. They then brainstormed ways that they can Care for Self and then presented their
ideas on a puzzle piece which is on display in the hallway.

Disctrict Code of Conduct — please see attached for reference. This is an important document
and one for us to all be mindful of.

Just a few helpful reminders for families :

a. Staying home when sick — just a reminder to please keep your child at home if they are
showing symptoms of illness

b. Pick up and drop off - a reminder to please use the parent parking lot and not the staff
parking lot

Questions?




